MINUTES OF A CRANHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL
TUESDAY 5TH MARCH 2019 AT 7.30PM

Present:

Cllr Marcia Lynall
Chairman

Cllr Nigel Cooper



Cllr Mike Drake



Cllr Andy Hopkins




Cllr Charlie Overs

1.
TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
The Council accepted apologies from Cllr Teresa Clarke
2.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS IN ITEMS ON THIS AGENDA

There were none.

3.
TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 5th FEBRUARY 2019
The minutes were approved and signed as a true record. 

4.
TO CONSIDER REGISTERING COMMUNITY ASSETS
The Council having received a detailed report from its Working Group who discussed the various options and agreed not to register any community assets at this time.
5.
TO CONSIDER CORRESPONDENCE FROM SDC REGARDIING THE CHURCH CLOSE CAR PARK
The Council considered the correspondence and agreed that it did not wish to take ownership of the car park but wished to obtain costings for creating a parking area in front of the allotment wall.  

Clerks note:  SDC are currently in the process of removing the sign and placing their own sign in the car park.
6.
VILLAGE MAINTENANCE:
a. Village Clean, to arrange a date.  The Council agreed to hold a “village clean week” commencing on 1 April 2019.
7.
TO RECEIVE THE FOLLOWING REPORTS:

a. County Councillors Report.  There was no report received.
b. District Councillors Report.  District Councillor Nigel Cooper gave the following

report:

Council Tax & Finance

SDC met last month to formally set the tax rates for next financial year. We have to wait until all the other precepting bodies have agree their budgets. Gloucestershire County Council agreed its budget 13/2/19 at just over £57m, increasing the band D rate by 4.99% (that’s 2.99%  council tax and 2% Adult Social Care levy). 
Police & Crime Commissioner’s budget results in an increase from last year of 10.6%, and the District Council precept will result in a 2.99% increase. The Parish & Town Councils precept increases vary from place to place, but the average across the district is 5.93%.  (Cranham Parish Council precept rose from £8060 to £8224, 2.03% increase)

The overall result is that a Band D property in Cranham will pay a total Council Tax of £1785.85 (last year £1693.71), an increase of 5.16%

Comparable Band D figures are

Painswick     
1810.27

Miserden
 
1804.06

Upton St L     
1784.71

Bisley            
1812.28

Stroud            
1908.56

Dursley           
1954.88

Of the District Council Council’s budget of £15m the amount raised by Council tax is just over £9m, which translates into £207.52 per annum for a Band D property. 

Local Plan
Public consultation has now finished and we await feedback. However It is not too late for residents to make representations, particularly if that involves proposals for additional sites.

New Chief Executive
Kathy O’Leary has now been in the job for just over 3 months. I have already taken her on a whistle-stop tour of the Painswick ward, of course that included Cranham. Kathy is settling in well and the change in management style has had a very positive response. Later this month SDC is undergoing a Peer Review, which will review our structure and the way we operate and make suggestions for the future. I know Kathy already has several changes in mind.
c. Commons Management Committee.   Cllr Andy Hopkins updated the Council on 
CMC matters including the potential undergrounding of the electricity cables which should provide the potential to increase the power supply to the village.  The Chairman reported the details of a request being submitted to GCC to have a delegated footpath registered and asking it the council had any supporting documentation.  Finally, Cllr Hopkins reported that a written report and presentation would be given during the Annual Parish Meeting.
d.
Paying Field Management Committee.  The Chairman updated the Council on matters pertaining to the Playing Field Constitution and that information was currently being sought from the Charities Commission.   She also updated the Council on access concerns.
e.
Village Hall Committee.  Cllr Nigel Cooper reported that a Village Hall meeting is to take place on 6th March 2019.

f.
Chairmans’ Report .
i. Grit Bins.  The Chairman reported that a Village Grit Bin Map has been sent to County Highways.
ii. Village magazine.  The Chairman reported that she will publish a regular Council report in the forthcoming village magazines.
8.
ACCOUNTS
a.
To approve the Accounts for payment.  The following accounts were presented for payment:


Clerks Salary / Expenses (Mar)
243.10
                      HMRC (Tax) (Feb/Mar)
100.00
                      Parish Church (Grant Ground upkeep)
120.00


                     Total Invoices for payment:
463.10 

                     The accounts were approved for payment.

b. To appoint Mr Ian Crowe as the Councils Auditor the Year Ending 31 March 2019. The Council unanimously agreed appoint Mr Ian Crowe as its auditor.
c. To consider a request for a grant from St James the Great Church.  The Council agreed to make a grant of £120.00 towards the upkeep of the grounds of the Parish Church.

9.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Tuesday 3nd April 2019 at 7.30 PM in the Village Hall if Planning Applications are received.
THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS

THE MEETING CLOSED AT 8.56 PM 
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